Cedar Mar Yacht Club

Commodore's Report on Margaritaville/Clam Bake

The Cedar Mar Yacht Club held its annual nominations meeting in conjunction with a Margaritaville/Clam Bake at the Ocean Gate Yacht Basin at the Grove picnic area on Saturday, August 6th.

There were 50+ members, prospective members, and guests in attendance, arriving by both land and sea. The weather was quite hot but a wind from the south seemed to cool things off enough to make it very enjoyable and it turned out to be a beautiful day, despite the dire forecast of rain. We had a *great* selection of food, including sausage and peppers (thanks to Paul Hernandez), hamburgers, hot dogs, Pat's Cole Slaw, kielbasa and sour kraut (courtesy of Bill Templeton), Pat's wonderful macaroni salad, Wendy's terrific potato salad, fried chicken, Charley's famous clam chowder, Nancy Berrien's deviled eggs, and steamed clams, along with corn-on-the-cob (thanks to Paul), plus the traditional Cedar Mar cake and cream puffs for dessert! Paul Hernandez spiced up the gathering with virgin Pina Colada and Lime slushies. This was truly a spread reminiscent of pre-COVID times.

In an effort to return to "normal order", the following members were nominated for two-year terms:

• For Board of Governors: Pat Templeton and John Geiger

• For Treasurer: Helen Rohrman

• For Secretary: Tom Norman

• For Rear Commodore: Jim Leighton

• For Vice Commodore: Paul Hernandez

• For Commodore: Bill Templeton

The following members will complete their current terms (one more year) and don't require a vote:

For board of Governors: Jim Berrien and Gary Clark

The following member will continue in her position as Quartermaster:

• For Quartermaster: Wendy Clark

Joe Balogh will serve on the Board of Governors as "Immediate Past Commodore" for a two-year term.

Elections will be held at the Wine Tasting on September 10th

Installation of officers will be held at the Commodore's Dinner on October 29th.



Herb Marizy won the coveted "shaker of salt" for his excellent Parrot-Head hat, and we had a very successful 50/50. Several people stayed the night at the Ocean Gate Yacht Basin and enjoyed a breakfast of Taylor Ham, egg, and cheese sandwiches the next morning.